
From: Priester, Nicole <NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/12/2014 1:04:36 PM
Subject: RE: Governor Haley - Darlington Invite

Do I need to respond to this?

Nicole Priester
Scheduler | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-5151
NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov

From: Veldran, Katherine
Sent: Tuesday, March 04, 2014 9:27 AM
To: Priester, Nicole
Subject: Governor Haley - Darlington Invite

From: Holloman, Bridget
Sent: Monday, March 03, 2014 4:21 PM
To: Wile, Chip
Subject: Governor Haley

March 7, 2014

The Honorable Nikki Haley
Governor of South Carolina
State House, P.O. Box 1773
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley:

Darlington Raceway holds a very special place in NASCAR history. Being the original paved 
superspeedway, it parallels iconic facilities like Lambeau Field and Wrigley Park. Iconic names like Petty, 
Yarborough, and Earnhardt have all seen victory lane, but also suffered defeat at the track “Too Tough to 
Tame”. Racers want to win here and fans from all over the world come to see drivers get their Darlington 
Stripe.

As we continue to build on its legacy, I would like to invite you and a guest to join us at the 65th running of 
the Bojangles' Southern 500 in the newly renovated Darlington Room on Saturday, April 11th.

The Darlington Room will open at 4:00 p.m. for Saturday night's event. The NASCAR Sprint Cup Series race 
is scheduled to begin at 6:30 p.m.* There will be food and beverages available in the suite throughout the 
evening.

Please contact Bridget Holloman by March 28th in regards to whether you will be attending. If you are 
bringing a guest, please provide Bridget with their name. Upon receiving your reply, suite passes and 
parking will be mailed to you.

We look forward to having you join us for an exciting night of racing in South Carolina.

Sincerely,
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Chip Wile 
President

CW/bgh

RSVP: Bridget Holloman 
Phone: 843/395-8811 
Email: bholloman@darlingtonraceway.com

*Race time is subject to change.
Dress code -  smart casual

This message (and any attachments) contains confidential information and is intended only for the use of the 
person(s) named above. If you are not the intended recipient, any review, dissemination, distribution or 
duplication of this communication is strictly prohibited. In addition, please immediately contact the sender by 
reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original message. E-mail transmission cannot be guaranteed to be 
secure or error-free as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete 
or contain viruses. The sender therefore does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents 
of this message, which arise as a result of e-mail transmission. Any views or opinions presented in the e-mail 
above are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of International Speedway
Corporation. International Speedway Corporation will not accept any liability as a result of such
communication(s). No employee or agent is authorized to conclude any binding agreement on behalf of
International Speedway Corporation with another party by e-mail. All agreements must be contained in a
separate writing executed with an original non-electronic signature.
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